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Meeting Minutes 

November 8, 2017 | SSB 105 | 1:30-2:50pm

In attendance: Ashley Borders, Ivonne Cruz, Ben Cutler, Keli Steuber Fazio, Matthew Hall, Harriet Hustis, Jennifer Palmgren, Shrey Patel, Dovid Wasserman-Plaza, Steven Schreiner, Christopher Wagner, Paul Wiita, Simona Wright, and Maura Moore (as representative of Records and Registration)
Excused: Manish Paliwal

1. The minutes of October 25, 2017 were approved.
2. Interdisciplinary Minors: Matt summarized the discussion at the Open Forum held at the Faculty Senate meeting on 11/1/17.  Some of the points raised included: concerns about why this should only be for dual majors and not for double majors; if two classes could double-count would only three courses appropriately constitute a minor; did there need to be any guidelines for the number of required courses in different departments for an interdisciplinary minor.  We discovered that there are many different current practices of interdisciplinary minors.  We will obtain feedback on the current preliminary policy from Open Fora at the Staff Senate and Student Government next week before making a final decision on our recommendation.
3. Learning Assistants: Matt also summarized the discussion at the Open Forum held at the Faculty Senate meeting on 11/1/17.  Many of the concerns put forward had to do with making sure that LAs did not actually grade material and that new material had to be taught by professors, not LAs.  There were also concerns about equitable access to LA courses and whether LAs also could be graduate students working with other graduate students.  CAP discussed changes in the proposal that made clear the benefits for the LAs themselves, and several other changes as well. We will obtain feedback on the current preliminary policy from Open Fora at the Staff Senate and Student Government next week before making a final decision on our recommendation.  Once the policy is finalized, we will also send it to the Graduate Education Council to see if they wish to propose a similar policy for Graduate LAs.
4. Residency Requirements:  Only a modest amount of feedback (none negative) on the additions we had proposed to the current policy was received from Academic Leaders.  Hence, CAP voted unanimously to put forward our current recommendation.
5. Departmental Honors:  We received no negative feedback but very little positive feedback either.  It was decided that we would remind the departments that have departmental honors that the new policy would affect them and that they should respond promptly if they had any concerns before we put a proposal forward.
6. Undergraduates Taking Graduate Courses:  Additional feedback was obtained and some modifications made to the proposed policy.  Most of this was easily agreed to, but CAP is still uncertain about how the equivalency between 3 SH graduate courses and the 1 CU undergraduate courses should be implemented.  
7. Proposed dual major between EECD and AAS:  After a discussion concerning whether departments offering courses cross-listed with AAS had provided appropriate approval, we agreed that, as the Council of Deans had endorsed it, we could consider that no objections had been raised. CAP voted unanimously to support this proposal.
8. Proposed new 5-year Secondary Ed/Urban Education Degree Program:   While this was a very impressive proposal, there were some minor concerns that not all departments that might be impacted had demonstrated support or no objection.    CAP voted unanimously to support this proposal, pending clear approval of the program from Dean Osborne.
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